Monday 6th March, 2023 WaterCAN     Waterside Climate Action Network

MINUTES of Meeting held at The Grove, Hythe on Monday 6th March, 2023 at 7 pm.
1	ATTENDING:		Philip Dowd (Acting Chairman)		
				Helen Capstick			Stephanie Osborne
				Allan Fairhead			Philip Thomas
				John Lawrence 		Kathy Thornett
				Lucie Mann			Dorothy Shirvell
				Laura Mulley			Brenda Smith					 
				
APOLOGIES:		Lee Lancaster
			Mike Smith
			Malcolm Wade

2	NFDC CLIMATE OFFICER
The Group had been in contact and invited Roxanna King, New Forest District Council’s newly appointed Climate Officer to this meeting and she had accepted and hoped to attend.  After a delayed start, she unfortunately sent her apologies for not making it and stated that she hoped to be able attend the next meeting scheduled for Monday 20th March.
3	The previous Minutes were agreed from the last meeting.
4	PROPOSED LETTER TO ALL LOCAL PARISH AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS
Chairman reported that he had sent off a short letter explaining the issue briefly to the 3 Waterside County Councillors to see if they were happy for us to contact District Councillors and is waiting to hear back.
The three issues raised, primarily by Philip and John
A	The Service Road at Holbury – local residents and cyclists concerned.
B	Applemore Roundabout – dangers for all to cross the A326, together with sections of Main Road, including the Section up to the Pilgrim Pub
C	A326 Staplewood Lane Crossing – a notorious black spot.

There are obviously many other matters of concern but it was felt important to concentrate in the first instance on these 3 important items.  The Cycling Group also reported that they had raised these matters in a letter with the local MP Julian Lewis and had received a positive response back from him.

5	LOGO

· Brenda reported that she had been in contact with Simon Chadwick, local writer and he has agreed to do the Logo and Brenda had discussed with him whether it could be adaptable to where it can be used ie Cycle, Gardening, Climate.  Although it was felt this would be useful, it also needs to be ‘static’ in some respects to be very recognisable.  
· The administrators for the Facebook page and Website are very keen to get the Logo up and running in these areas. Helen is also looking at producing a short article for Herald and perhaps Church Magazines at the moment.

6	BANK ACCOUNT

The Bank Account set-up is progressing with the Chairman and Mike Smith (Treasurer) looking at the requirements, etc.

7	BLUE PLAQUE

· Following discussion of recent events, TV documentaries etc the Group are still keen to proceed with this and Laura offered to try to contact the people in Southampton, where they have carried out a similar placement exercise and enquire how it was done by them.
· The Group are aware that permission of the land owner would need to be obtained and best type of media/publicity explored – need to involve local swimming groups eg Calshot Beach Bluetits and any River/Beach users.
· Following discussion of the fabric of the plaque, ie Cardboard, Canvas with frame, Wood - Allan offered to mention it to the “Hythe Shed” members to see if they would be prepared to create it in wood.
· Wording for the plaque was discussed and it was felt very important to get the wording right but many felt that the local MP should be mentioned as he did actually vote in favour of giving Water Companies even more time to comply with targets.
· Brenda also suggested a small Flyer be produced of the plaque, together with wording for an article to be released to local sources eg Herald, Church magazines, 

ACTION 	A form of wording for the Plaque needs to be decided by next meeting on 20th March if possible, and liaison with local groups started towards the media/publicity event.

8	REPAIR CAFÉ
· Various members of the Group gave an update on the proposed Repair Café, due to take place on 8th April at Dibden Parish Hall including that Natalie Haigh had spoken with Allan Fairhead about this.  The aim being to create a culture of “fixing” within the local community.
· Lucie explained some of the Insurance aspects eg Hythe Shed would be covered by own Insurance but other participants may need public liability.
· Volunteers needed – people to do the Repairs; Public would then be invited; Somebody at the door to take details; Some people will stay while repairs carried out, others go and come back but if a major fix phone details normally shared.    
· 10 – 20 items are normal…..most popular being small electrical and clothing.
· Allan feels you need a Directory of people who can be called on or that participants at the Repair Shop can advise people to seek out.
· If there are sufficient Volunteers and enough people interested a session of making “Boomerang Bags” (cloth bags) could be set up to encourage people to sew various parts of the bags for final completion of the finished article.
· Brenda suggested that “Follow On” events from this could be “How To Workshops” eg Bike Repairs, Vegetable Gardening, etc
ACTION	Publicity/Marketing for the Repair Café needs to be on WaterCAN Facebook Page, asking for Volunteers, Repairers, informing Public etc.  Stephanie was anxious to ensure there is information available that this event is being supported and funded by the Climate Committee.
9	LIBRARY OF THINGS	
Brenda expressed a wish to see a “Library of Things” set up in Hythe, perhaps in one of the emply Bank premises.  A supply of items eg, electrical, gardening, cleaning etc would be acquired to act as a “Bank” for local people to borrow/loan.  Philip felt that “Survey Monkey” could be used here on the WaterCAN Facebook Page to try to find out what people would like to see in such a facility.  Lucie mentioned that she had heard of “Meanwhile Leases” being used by some communities, whereby a Group and Leaseholder could come to an arrangement (they can last for years) and go to the Council about this to try to secure reductions on the costs of the building.
10	HYTHE OF ACTIVITY DAY   - Saturday 5 August 2023
· We are hopeful that this can be organised by WaterCAN.
· Important to ensure a “Sustainability” theme for the whole event   ie No Balloons, No single use Plastic
· Important to include the many local Groups already involved in this area of interest….exciting opportunity!  Other areas have had “Days” of interest lately ie Brockenhurst Eco Gardening event and “Bushcraft” at Sway.
ACTION	Chairman urged that if people have seen or know of groups which may be interested in taking part in the HYTHE OF ACTIVITY DAY they could bring information with them to the next meeting on 20th March.
	Chairman concerned that many aspects need to be “firmed up” for 5th August and we should be aiming for a full “Sustainability” Day that will actually be possible to achieve.
	Chairman also keen that the momentum for the agreed Groups of WaterCAN should be realized and it is hoped the Website will be the best vehicle for this and also to help set the infrastructure for those groups.
11. 	FUTURE EVENTS
· Brenda advised that it is hoped the Hythe Arts Festival will be revitalized this year (8th – 15th July) and that Rock the Pier will be held on Saturday 15th July.
· Philip will look into whether the “Sustainable Living” aspect can be promoted at the Arts/Summer Festival.
· Laura mentioned an event some members may like to know about :
A Community Talk taking place in Southampton on Thursday 16th March entitled “ACT TOGETHER”  HOW WE TACKLE THE CLIMATE CRISIS
To be held 6.30 – 8.30 pm at Friends Meeting House, 1A Ordnance Road, Southampton SO15 2AZ   (Climate Talk followed by discussion & free vegan food).
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